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Brief Description:  Regarding the admission of residents to nursing facilities.

Sponsors:  Senate Committee on Health & Long-Term Care (originally sponsored by Senator
Fairley).

Brief Summary of Substitute Bill

• Individuals living in long-term care facilities affiliated with a nursing home may be
admitted to the nursing home if their living situation requires it without being placed on a
waiting list.

Hearing Date:  2/19/04

Staff:  Dave Knutson (786-7146).

Background:

The expansion of opportunities in the long-term care industry has resulted in companies that offer
residents the spectrum of living arrangements, from the independent continuing care retirement
communities (CCRC), to assisted living, to nursing homes, often on the same campus, or the same
neighborhood.  The arrangements provide residents with the security they will be able to transfer
to the more intensive care situation as they need it.  There is concern that residents who need to
leave their CCRC or assisted living situation because of a sudden decline in their health are not
able to go to the head of the waiting list for admission to the nursing facility under the same
ownership.

Summary of Bill:

Nursing facilities under common ownership with boarding homes or independent housing are not
required to place the names of applicants from those facilities on the same waiting list as outside
applicants for their nursing facility placements.  Denying admission to an outside applicant is not
considered discrimination if it is done to accommodate someone from a commonly owned
boarding home or CCRC.

Appropriation:  None.

Fiscal Note:  Not requested.

Effective Date:  The bill contains an emergency clause and takes effect immediately.
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